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2019 BMNA Events
February 28
Winter Fest

May 4-5
Bryn Mawr Festival of Garage Sales

May 2
Bryn Mawr Elementary Family Fun Night

May 8
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association

Annual Meeting, Pot Luck and 
Board Elections

July 25
Ice Cream Scoop Off

October 10
Sip and Stroll

November 14
Bryn Mawr Harvest Dinner

December 12
Anwatin Craft Fair

December 14
Saturnalia

It was great to see so many familiar and new faces
at Utepils in September. It was a beautiful night and
people could enjoy the new outdoor beer garden.

Utepils was gracious to donate a free beverage to all
our 2019 donors and people enjoyed getting together.
We did a little survey on how long people have lived
in the neighborhood and the 20+ years category was
the winner that night. We couldn’t exist without your
support so thank you! If you haven’t donated yet this
year, you still can at www.bmna.org

- Lynda Shaheen, Neighborhood Coordinator

2019 BMNA Member Night Out at Utepils

The BMNA Welcomes
New Events Coordinator,
Molly Erdmann!

Molly grew up in a large, close-knit fam-
ily on a lake in Northeastern South
Dakota. She attended South Dakota

State University and earned degrees in Graphic
Design and Advertising. After college graduation
in 2013, she packed a suitcase and bought a
one-way ticket to New York City to work at
NBC Olympics. While at NBC Olympics, she
won an Emmy Award for her graphic design
work on the XXII Olympic Winter Games. After
two years, she became a self-employed design-
er so she could travel and visit home more
often.

It was in New York that she discovered her
love for community building through event
planning. She co-founded Creature, a home-
grown network of freelance designers who host
community events, mentor young professionals,
and tackle problems they care about. Her day
job was a freelance graphic designer, but Crea-
ture was her passion. In 2016, they opened an
office in Greenpoint, Brooklyn and are still
thriving today.

A year ago, the Midwest called Molly home.
She moved to Minneapolis to put down roots
and live closer to her five siblings. In addition
to being the Events Coordinator for the BMNA,
she currently works as a designer at
Publicis.Sapient, a digital advertising agency.
She also volunteers with 21 Roots Farm, a place
for children and adults with developmental dis-

abilities to connect with nature, community, and
dignity through farming. 

In her spare time, she’s an avid runner. She
ran Grandma’s Marathon in Duluth this year
and loves jogging around the many lakes in
Minneapolis. And the Minnesota winters don’t
slow her down! Once snow hits, keep an eye
out for her at the local resorts on her snow-
board. At home, her hobbies include cooking,
reading, puzzles, and spending time with her
cat, Penelope.

Welcome, Molly!  
- Kevin Thompson, BMNA President

11th Annual 
Sip & Stroll 
Date: October 10, 2019
Time: 6:00-8:30
Drawing: 8:45 at La Mesa

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association
is happy to announce our annual Sip
& Stroll on Thursday, October 10

from 6:00-8:30.
Join your neighbors in strolling the streets

of Bryn Mawr. Stop by participating busi-
nesses to mingle and learn about what they
do. Each location will offer wine, beer, cider
or spirits for your enjoyment.

Remember to get your card stamped!
Attendees who receive a stamp at every
business can enter drawing for prizes donat-
ed by Bryn Mawr businesses.

The after party is at La Mesa, with the
drawing taking place at 8:45. You do not
need to be present to win. See you there!

- Molly Erdmann, BMNA Events Coordinator,
events@bmna.org

                                                                                              



BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING
Wednesday, September 11, 2019
6:30– 8:00 PM
Bryn Mawr Elementary

BMNA Board/Staff Attendees:
Kevin Thompson – President
Brian Treece – Vice President
Dennis Fazio - Treasurer
Susan Verrett – Area 2 Co-Rep
Jessica Wiley – Area 3 Co-Rep
Joanne Michalec - Area 4 Co-Rep
Beth Turnbull – Area 5 Co-Rep
Jay Peterson – Area 6 Co-Rep
Barry Schade – Area 6 Co-Rep
Vida Ditter – Area 6 Co-Rep
Kate Knutson - Area 7 Co-Rep
Molly Erdman - BMNA Event Coor-

dinator
Lynda Shaheen - BMNA Coordinator

Guests:
Lisa Goodman – Mpls City Council 
Lindsey Erickson – Area 5
Mark Dhennon
Colleen Dhennon
Bill Miner – Area 6
Tory Stone
Dave Logsdon - Bryn Mawr Market
Bill Emmery
Rowena Holmes - MPD

President Kevin Thompson brought
the meeting to order.  A quorum
was present.

Motion to approve today’s agenda.
Motion Carried.

Motion to approve last month’s min-
utes. Motion carried.

Lisa Goodman provided a report
from City Council.Lunch with Lisa on
the 25th will be a panel on taking
part in Boards and Commissions.
October 21st starts sweet sweeping.
1921 Drew Ave S is applying for a
variance.  311 system will now be
open M-F 7:00-7:00.  CenturyLink
project is working through stormwa-
ter management.  Currently in the
funding process.  There will be a 6-
month closure of Cedar Lake Park-
way to build a tunnel.  

There was discussion around
speed limits. Cities will now be able
to set own speed limits and a study
on streets including Bryn Mawr are
currently included in a traffic study.

Former resident/Bryn Mawr Market
employee, Dave Logsdon spoke
briefly on events in the neighbor-
hood.  The spare change bucket, as
well as other endeavors, has generat-
ed $20K for different non-profits. He
presented a check of over $1500 for
donations for BMNA.  He suggested
a ceremony to commemorate the 7th
anniversary of the Accent Signage
shooting.  Jay Peterson moved to
support the event.  Seconded.
Motion carried.

Dennis Fazio presented on funds
remaining from NRP in Home

Improvement, consisting mostly of
residual payback of loans.  Dennis
moved to move the funds to
Improve Neighborhood Environ-
ment. Seconded. Motion carried.

Lynda Shaheen gave a Neighbor-
hood Coordinator report.  Stickers
and T-shirts are still selling. A relator
is giving stickers and T-shirts to
clients.  Members night is coming
up on the 17th.  Lynda has been
having discussions with Rowena on
crime in the neighborhood.

Molly Erdman, the new Event Coor-
dinator, spoke on the Member Night
at Utepils and the upcoming Sip and
Stroll.  November 20th has been set
aside for the Harvest Dinner.

Jessica Wiley provided an update on
community projects. Doggie waste
stations are up.  Volunteers needed
to make sure they remain full of
bags.

Brian Treece reported that Event
Committee has met and started dis-
cussions around upcoming and
future events.

Jessica Wiley stated that the Finance
Committee will be returning with
more information on the differences
between contractors and employees
with respect to the Board, and also
findings in the financial review on
having a combined
Treasurer/Accountant role.

Schools Committee met and started
working on Taste of Anwatin, to be
held Thursday, December 12th.

Vida Ditter provided information
from ROC for Bassett Creek Valley.
Specifically, Gerard and Humbolt,
south of Glenwood.  There is a pro-
posal to build a 4 story, 94 market
rate units, studio, 1-bedroom, and a
few 2-bedroom units.  There has
been negative reaction from renters
who will be impacted.

Barry Schade stated that with Light
Rail construction having begun,
access to trails have been impacted.  

With nothing more, Kevin Thomp-
son moved to adjourn. Seconded.
Meeting adjourned.

NEXT BOARD MEETING:
Wednesday, October 9th, 2019       
6:30 p.m., Bryn Mawr Elementary
UPCOMING EVENTS:  
Sip and Stroll, October 10th, 2019
Harvest Dinner, November 20, 2019
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BMNA
Reporter

The BMNA invites and encourages
participation by every resident to
each program, service and event
organized by the BMNA. Should
you require an accommodation in
order for you to fully participate, or
if you require this document in a
different format, please let us know
by contacting our neighborhood
coordinator at 612-234-7819 or
email coordinator@BMNA.org at
least five days before our event.

WEEKLY MEETINGS OF ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS

are held at Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church,
Cedar Lake Road & Laurel Ave,

Tuesdays, 7:30 p.m.

All interested people are invited to attend.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
Membership - 2019

The BMNA does not charge dues. Please consider making a financial
contribution of $40 or more along with your membership. BMNA is a
501C3 tax deductible organization.

Yes, I want to help the BMNA by making a financial contribution of:  

___$40     ___$50     ___$100     ___Other____________

Name(s): _______________________________________________

Address:  ______________________________________________

Phone:_________________________________________________

E-mail: ________________________________________________

Help us save postage by including your email address – we’ll send your receipt to your
inbox.  If you don’t have an email account, no problem, we’ll still promptly mail your
receipt. . Check should be made payable to BMNA, For security please do not leave
memberships at the Market. 

Please mail to: Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association 
2915 Wayzata Blvd. 
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145

"

                  

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church
Welcomes You!

V

  

We Worship Each Sunday 
@ 10:30 a.m.

V

  

All Are Welcome Here!
COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space
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Recycling
www.ci.minneapolismn.gov/

solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule

Monday Tuesday

Area 1 October 7
October 21

Areas October 14
4W, 5W, 6, 7 October 21

Areas October 15
2, 3, 4E, 5E October 22

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.

From the Editor

Two weeks ago, I did a quick
day trip to the cabin to
squeeze in one more day of

summer. It was 80 degrees and per-
fect for sitting in the sun and read-
ing a book. I didn’t take the pon-
toon out, but I did swim and float
on a raft in the already-chilly water.
We had pulled in our window air
conditioners at home when the
heatwave hit. So, a retreat to the
water was just what I needed on
the day before the always-crazy
opening of after school registration
at work. With all the drama in and
around our house these past (eight!)
months, I’ve come to truly appreci-
ate any chance to escape the mess
and responsibility if even for such a
short time.

Now the autumnal equinox has
passed and temperatures are back
to a more seasonal 65. Overnight
lows in the 40s are expected in the
coming week. And here we sit, still
without a furnace due to the big
radiator that was disconnected so
repairs could be made on the
porch. We did have a chilly run of
nights a few weeks ago but this
seems serious. 

Apparently qualified boiler
mechanics are a rarity – perhaps a
dying breed. I don’t know what it
takes to become certified in this
work but for anyone who likes
working with their hands and wants

to make a good, steady income
with flexible hours, this is one trade
that is truly in demand. With all the
old homes in Minneapolis being
restored instead of demolished, it
seems likely that need will continue
to outpace supply. 

I have always been more about
reuse, repair and restore than
replace. Partially because I never
really had the funds for a big
remodel but also because I appreci-
ate things with a little history and
enjoy the challenge of fixing or
repurposing something. 

So it really troubles me to see
dumpsters popping up all over the
city. My mind goes to HGTV and
homeowners tearing out walls and
perfectly lovely flooring to “upgrade”
their spaces. I guess it is better than
what is happening in my brother’s
suburban neighborhood where peo-
ple are intentionally allowing older
properties to degrade so they are
condemned and can be torn down
and replaced with McMansions.

But of course, our own project
necessitated several dumpsters so I
am no one to talk. Much like the
article in today’s paper about the
myth of plastics recycling, you put it
in the container and magically, it
goes away. Right? Oh well. Wish me
luck as I wrestle with my con-
science on this one. Happy Autumn!

- JoEllyn Jolstad editor@bmna.org

Visit BMNA.ORG 
for a link to membership information.
bmna.org/bmna/membership.html
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Area 3

Lennon
Boden
Treece

was born at
4:52am on
7/17 weighing
8lbs 6oz and
21” long with
blonde hair.
Big sister Ada calls her “Baby
Lemon”. Everyone is doing well
other than the lack of sleep, of
course. Congratulations to parents
Brenda Treece and BMNA Vice
President, Brian Treece.

Area 4 - 2018-19 Jerome 
Fellowship Exhibition 

Artist/educator and Area 4
neighbor, Marjorie Fedyszyn
is a 2018-2019 MCAD Jerome

Early Career Artist Fellow. She has
spent the past year making and
experimenting with over-beaten
abaca paper while expanding her
ideas and skills as an artist. Her
work for the Jerome Fellowship
Exhibition will focus on the idea of
“home” in the form of a site specific
installation crafted from abaca
paper. Nearly two miles of paper
“thread” made by over fifty people
will be used in the creation of the
installation. 

Along with Mara Duvra, Tucker
Hollingsworth and Boone Nguyen,
Fedyszyn will be a part of a culmi-
nating exhibition in the Main Gallery
at Minneapolis College of Art and
Design. 
2018-19 Jerome Fellowship Exhibition 
Friday, Oct 4 - Sunday, Nov 10 
Opening reception: 
Friday October 4, 6-8pm 
Jerome Artist Discussion: 
Wednesday, October 23, 6:30 pm  
Moderated by Victoria Sung, Assis-
tant Curator at Walker Art Center
Both events held in the Main Gallery
at MCAD.

Area 4 - Thank you to the Bryn
Mawr Market

Dave Logsdon, former neigh-
bor and employee at the
Bryn Mawr Market present-

ed the BMNA with a check for more
than $1500 The market collected

spare change for us over a period of
a few months. We appreciate the
support of everyone who threw in
some change.

Area 4 - Bryn Mawr Church

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church
Adult education will discuss
Essential Enneagrams October

6, 13, and 20. We’ll meet in the More
Light Room on Sundays at 9:30 a.m.
Learn about the Enneagram of Per-
sonality, a model of the human psy-
che which includes nine intercon-
nected personality types. This model
has been widely used in both busi-
ness management and spirituality
contexts. All are welcome.

The Enneagram is a psychospiri-
tual typology that helps people to
recognize and understand an overall
pattern in human behavior. It can
take many years to truly find your
Enneagram number so in these
three sessions, we will cover the
basics by using a simple guide via
the Essential Enneagram by David
Daniels.

Presenter, Vera is a long -time
member of BMPC with a MA in
Human Development and a gradu-
ate of the Spiritual Direction Pro-
gram at Sacred Ground in St. Paul.  

Bugle Notes 

Bryn Mawr 
Spirit Wear

Buying a Bryn Mawr Neigh-
borhood t-shirt (or three!)
and BMNA stickers is a great

way to show your pride in the
neighborhood AND support the
Neighborhood Association at the
same time! All proceeds from shirt 

sales go right back into supporting
the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Asso-
ciation’s operations and initiatives.
T-shirts can be purchased for $20
and stickers for $5 at
www.bmna.org/store.

SUPPORT THE BMNA!
We have some of the cheapest rates around!
Why don’t you advertise in the Bugle?!!

Display Ad Rates Page Size Resident  Non 
Resident

Full Page  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .10"w X 16"h  . . . . . .$260  . . . . . .$300
Half page, horizontal  . . . .10"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . .$135  . . . . . .$155
Half page, vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8"w X 15 1/2"h  .$135  . . . . . .$155
Quarter page, horizontal  . .10"w X 3 7/8"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, vertical  . . . .4 7/8"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . $70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, 3-column  . .7 3/8"w X 5.25"h  . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
Quarter page, 1-column  . .2 3/8"w X 16"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80
3-column, 1/4 high  . . . . . .7 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$50  . . . . . . .$65
Sixth-page vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8 x 6 3/8  . . . . . . . .$50  . . . . . . . .$65
Eighth page, horizontal  . . .4 7/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$35  . . . . . . .$45
Business Card, horizontal  .4 7/8"w X 2 3/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30
Business Card, vertical  . . .2 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30
Inserts  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .8.5"w X 11"h  . . . . . .$145  . . . . . .$170
(Inserts must be printed by you,double or single-sided.)

Full-Color Now Available - $80
Does not include ad placement fee. Some production costs may apply.

Call for Details.

Ads are due the 20th of each month and should be 
camera-ready and paid in advance.

For more information contact Deryck (612-377-8968) 
advertising@bmna.org

                                



6 The Bryn Mawr Bugle October 2019 on the web at

BMNA

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

6

13

20

27

7

14

21

28

1

8

15

22

29

2

9

16

23

30

3

10

17

24

31

4

11

18

25

5

12

19

26

Sheridan Story 
Volunteer Program
at Bryn Mawr and
Anwatin Schools

Minneapolis Parks,
SW Area Planning
Meeting

BMNA Monthly
Meeting 6:30-
8:00pm at Bryn
Mawr Elementary
School

Sip and Stroll
6:00-8:30 pm
After party and prize
drawing 8:45 pm 
at La Mesa

Sheridan Story 
Volunteer Program
at Bryn Mawr and
Anwatin Schools

Sheridan Story 
Volunteer Program
at Bryn Mawr and
Anwatin Schools
TIME? Bassett Creek
Oversight Committee
Meeting

November Bugle 
deadline: all editorial
and advertising 
submissions due in
the Bugle Box at the
Market or email to
bugle@bmna.org

Sheridan Story 
Volunteer Program
at Bryn Mawr and
Anwatin Schools

Halloween

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - October 2019
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

Doggy Waste 
Stations

There’s no excuse for not pick-
ing up after your dog because
you forgot a baggie, now that

the Doggie Waste Stations have
been installed in Bryn Mawr. Pick
up bags are at your fingertips.

Finding dog waste on the side-
walk, on boulevards, in the school
yard, on walking paths, and in other
public areas has been a contentious
issue in our neighborhood for years.

The Doggie Waste Stations provide
dog walkers with bags, making it
easy and convenient to abide by the
law. And they are a reminder to
pick up after your dog. 

The waste stations have been
installed in four key areas; Anwatin
Middle School, Upton Community
Garden, near the Bryn Mawr Presby-
terian Church, and on the walking
path next to Accent Signage. Thanks
to Patty Wycoff and her crew for
carrying out this BMNA Community
Project. 

Stacia Goodman at the Minnesota State Fair 2019 Fine Arts Show

For many who attend the Minnesota State
Fair, the Fine Arts exhibit is a must see. The
Fine Arts Exhibition is the state’s largest

juried art show. Winning artworks are displayed
every day of the fair in the Fine Arts Center. 

Works exhibited are the result of a juried
competition, open to all living residents of Min-
nesota. It’s a two phase competition with jurors
reviewing digital images of submissions, and
then an in-person jury making the final selec-
tions. The jury consists of respected individuals
in their respective medium. In 2018, 2620
pieces were submitted with 344 accepted.

This year, Stacia Goodman was selected to
exhibit “Blue Boat” in the mixed media mosaic
category. Stacia also created the mosaic hang-
ing in downtown Bryn Mawr, “Origami in
Flight.” Congratulations, Stacia!
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“Makin’ Bryn Mawr a Monarch Haven”
Community Project Wraps-up on a High Note

During two Saturday morn-
ings in April, about 40 peo-
ple attended wonderfully

informative presentations about
Monarchs and Monarch-friendly gar-
dens provided by Stephanie Rath-
sack of the Monarch Joint Venture.

Bryn Mawr participants were
given the opportunity to be reim-
bursed up to $40for their purchase
of Monarch garden plants, by the
BMNA. The Monarch gardens that
were created as an outcome of this
community project brought joy and
interest to the gardeners and to our
neighborhood at large, and most of
all, the new gardens provided more
habitat in Bryn Mawr for Monarchs!

Here are a few of the comments
and photos participants in the proj-
ect provided when asked about
their experience this summer:
Emily, Area 3:
“The monarch garden project is a
lovely initiative. I really enjoyed
learning more about monarchs,
picking out plants, and getting my
pollinator garden started!”
Elaine, Area 5:
“After attending the workshop we
were glad to learn that our garden
was pretty well set up for Monarchs,
but did buy some plants to supple-

ment. Although this wasn’t an
intended part of the program, we
also decided to raise monarchs by
collecting eggs and small caterpillars
from milkweed in our yard and
behind the school, then feed them
and keep them safe from predators
in containers in our backyard. We’ve
had a couple dozen go through
their full metamorphosis and have
several chrysalises and caterpillars
still going.”

“Thanks for making this program
happen, we’ve had a lot of fun with
our butterflies this year.” 
Wendy, Area 6:
“...half of my front yard is common
milkweed and purple bergamot, and
I see 4 or 6 bees out there when I
pass down the steps.”

“...your efforts have wrought
changes. Have you noticed how
many Bryn Mawrites (even those
with smooth green lawns) have
been leaving the one or two milk-
weed plants poking up in their
lawns to flourish, even if surround-
ed by perfect lawn? You are getting
your message across: we will save
milkweed in Bryn Mawr!”

Monarch and Monarch garden 
photos provided by: Jessica, Area 3;

Emily, Area 3; Elaine, Area 5 and
Bekah, Area 2

Got a Good 
Idea for the 
Neighborhood?
BMNA COMMUNITY PROJECT

The BMNA Community Pro-
jects Committee is looking
for a few good ideas to

improve Bryn Mawr. You could
have the perfect suggestion.

Timeline: 
Ideas will be solicited from now
until December 31, 2019. The
committee will meet in January
2020 to identify workable projects
and make a recommendation to
the board at their February 2020
board meeting.

The process: 
- Request for proposals October –
December 2019. 
- Submit proposals to 
jessicasusanwiley@gmail.com by
December 31, 2019.

Those who have submitted an
idea will be asked to complete a
brief form about specifics of the
project. 

Describe the project
Who will lead the project? 
What will it involve? 
How much funding is needed?

The committee evaluates suggestions
using the criteria listed below. 
• Is there leadership (an identified

neighbor) to get the project
done?

• Is it possible (politically, physi-
cally)?

• Does it meet the budget ($0 -
$5000)?

• Is it sustainable long term?
• Does it have neighborhood

wide impact?

The BMNA Community Project
program has been in place for the
last 13 years. Each year we ask
neighbors to suggest projects that
improve livability and safety in
Bryn Mawr. Projects from past
years include: 
Four Doggy Waste Stations

installed throughout the neigh-
borhood 

Garden plantings at Anwatin/Bryn
Mawr school sign

Installation of an original Stacia
Goodman mosaic in downtown
Bryn Mawr

Support for Minneapolis Nature
Pre-School and Nature Play
Adventure Camp for 4-7 year
olds 

Traffic speed indication sign
A bee hotel placed in J.D. Rivers

Children’s Garden
Construction of a bench at Brown-

ie Lake
Buckthorn removal in Chestnut

Park/Fruen Mill area over six
years

Construction of a Little Library on
Penn Avenue 

2011 Pedal to Pedal garden bike
ride; which culminated in a
renewal of our alternate year
garden tour program

Downtown banner project: Part of
a joint City of
Minneapolis/BMNA NRP project

Ash Borer identification project:
Our team identified more than
800 ash trees in Bryn Mawr and
presented neighbors with a vari-
ety of options

Energy Challenge. Over 80 neigh-
bors joined the challenge and
received statistics about their
energy use. From this project
we leveraged our relationship
with SEE to receive two cash
awards that benefited BMNA ini-
tiatives

Redesigning the Upton garden in
Area 4.  Our first community
project; we completed a remake
of the Upton garden and thanks
to Cathy Skalicky, created a plan
for ongoing maintenance.  Drive
by to enjoy the beauty

There are also a few projects
still underway—wrapping a utility
box and painting the metal bridge
railings on Cedar Lk Rd over the
BNSF RR just east of Morgan Ave. 

The Community Project Com-
mittee includes BMNA board
members Steve Harvey, Area 7;
Jay Peterson, Area 6; Joanne
Michalec, Area 4; Jessica Wiley,
Area 3; Susan Verrett, Area 2. and
Neighborhood Coordinator, Lynda
Shaheen. The committee also con-
siders suggestions from past years.
We just can’t let go of a good idea!
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Minneapolis Audubon Society Monthly Events
Friday, October 11, 2019 1 pm
HUMMINGBIRDS OF THE AMERICAS- Carrol Henderson

After nearly 45 years with the Minnesota DNR, Carrol Henderson
retired in October of 2018 and has been busy ever since! He and his
wife, Ethelle, led a birding trip to Colombia last March and are already
planning birding trips to Guatemala in January of 2020 and to Colombia
next March. 

This program will be based on the information and photos he has
taken over the past 30-plus years of birding travels from Arizona to
Patagonia. He has encountered over 170 species of hummingbirds and
photographed over 110 of those species. His presentation will cover life
histories, ecological adaptations, flight, and migration, as well as histori-
cal myths and folklore associated with Apache, Aztec, and Inca cultures.
He has always been amazed at the stunning iridescence of humming-
birds, their unique adaptations for flight that are different from all other
birds, their adaptations for survival from sea level to over 17,000 feet in
the Andes, and their ability to live in habitats ranging from deserts to
rainforests. 
Friday, November 8, 2019 1 pm
THE WONDERS OF THE LAND DOWN UNDER: AUSTRALIA - Lee Ann
Landstrom
All are welcome for the Minneapolis Audubon Society meeting at the Bryant
Square Neighborhood Center, 31st & Bryant Avenue S, just one block south
of Lake Street, easily accessible via the #4 bus, which runs every 15 minutes!
For more information call 763-533-8381.

November Programs
at Eloise Butler
Wildflower Garden
Forest Bathing in the Garden
Tuesday, October 8th, 7:30-9am
$5 per person
Come to the Garden for a medita-
tive walk in the Garden. Soak up
the sights, sounds, and smells of the
Garden’s natural setting to promote
physiological and psychological
health. It will give you an opportu-
nity to slow down, appreciate things
that can only be heard or seen
when moving slowly and take a
break from the stress of everyday
life. Meet at the Visitor Shelter.

Nature Tots
Tuesdays, 10:30-11:30am
Led by a Garden Naturalist
Cost: $5 per child, caregivers free
Bring your favorite adult along to
explore nature with you throughout
the wildflower garden. Each Nature
Tots program will have a nature
topic of exploration. Nature Tots is
appropriate for children ages 2 to 5
years old and will include an out-
door hike, activity and craft. Pre-reg-
istration is strongly encouraged, as
spaces are limited. Adults do not
need to register, children only.
Join a naturalist every week to
explore every nook and cranny in
the Garden.

October 1-Leaf Hunt
October 8-Feathered Friends
October 15-Tucking in the Garden

Full and New Moon Tours
Led by Garden Naturalists
Cost: $5 per person
Enjoy a nighttime tour of the Wild-
flower Garden with two Garden
Naturalists. Meet at the Garden’s
front gate. Advance registration is
required.

Full Hunter’s Moon Hike
Saturday, October 12, 6:30-7:30pm
Take a twilight tour of the Garden
and discover the magic of being in

our Sanctuary after the sun has set.
We will look for bats, listen for owls
and see what other delights we can
find under the glow of a full moon.

New Moon Creatures of the Night Tour
Saturday, October 26, 6-7pm
Experience the Garden at nightfall.
Learn how to fine tune and use
your senses while you discover the
sights, sounds and smells of the
Garden after dark. We’ll listen and
look for bats, nighthawks, owls,
insects, mushrooms that glow in the
dark and more!

Help Wanted: Buckthorn
Removal
The Friends of the Eloise butler Wild-
flower Garden Invasive Plant Action
Group buckthorn removal events:
Sunday, October 6, 2-4:30pm
Saturday, October 12, 2-4:30pm
Sunday, October 20, 2-4:30pm
Follow the signs from the main gar-
den gate to the pulling site. We
work outside the garden to improve
its immediate surroundings. No
experience necessary. Tools,
gloves, know-how and treats pro-
vided. No need to register.

How to Register
• Online at minneapolisparks.org
using ActiveNet (credit card pay-
ment)
• In Person at the Visitor Shelter in
the Wildflower Garden
• Call us at 612-370-4903 (exact
cash or check made out to Eloise
Butler Wildflower Garden)

Thanks for a great 2019 
season!
The Garden will be open weekends
only from October 16-31. Hours
are 7:30am to one hour before sun-
set. The Visitor Shelter will be
open Saturdays, 10am to one hour
before sunset and Sundays, noon to
one hour before sunset.
The Garden will close for the sea-
son on Sunday, October 27th and
will reopen in April 2020, weather
permitting.

Parks
www.minneapolisparks.org

October 9, 2012 Bald eagle fishing in Lake Calhoun. Many of these
magnificent raptors have adjusted to urban life, nest-
ing in tall dead trees as they do in rural areas. As
city lakes freeze, eagles will move south and spend
the winter where they can find open water, for
example along Lake Pepin.

October 12, 2002 Dedication of the Bassett’s Creek bike trail through
the Bryn Mawr and Harrison neighborhoods. When
Three Rivers Parks completed an extension of the 63
mile Luce Line State Trail to Wirth Park, our local
trail was renamed “Luce Line” to indicate continuity.
A connection to the Bassett’s Creek Valley LRT sta-
tion will soon be under construction.

October 12, 2009 2 1/2 inches of snow.

October 13, 2019 Full moon, the Ojibwe Banakwe Giziz or falling
leaves moon.

October 15, 2014 First sighting of the constellation Orion, “The
Hunter”, a sign of fall. As winter approaches, this
familiar rectangle of bright stars will appear higher
and earlier in the southern sky.
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MATT’S TREE SERVICE
CABLING, PRUNING & REMOVALS

LICENSED AND INSURED

Residential & Commercial Services
ISA Certified Arborist on Staff
Tree Removal • Tree Trimming • Chipping • Stump Grinding 
Storm Damage • Lot Clearing • Hedge & Shrub Pruning
Emerald Ash Borer, Dutch Elm Disease 
and Oak Wilt protection treatments
25+ yrs. Experience
Credit Cards accepted

Office: 612-706-8210

Domestic Abuse
Project (DAP):
Working to End
Family Violence

Did you know that kids who
witness domestic abuse are
found to be at least 6

months behind developmentally?
This includes being behind socially,
emotionally, physically, and/ or cog-
nitively. Not meeting developmental
milestones is exactly why kids like
Jackson, who attended DAP’s Youth
Program, are behind in school, have
trouble building friendships, feel
they are to blame for the fighting in
their homes and are confused about
their feelings. But after Jackson
completed the Youth Group, he
learned that he could make friends,
say how he was feeling, and most
importantly, that the fighting in his
family was not his fault and that he
was not alone.

We are fortunate in Minneapolis
to have DAP in our city, housed on
Broadway and Central. DAP is cele-
brating 40 years of supporting fami-

lies on October 24, 2019, at the Par-
allel Cafe. 

At DAP, they work with families
to end the cycle of abuse. They
seek to permanently break the inter-
generational cycle of family violence
by leading societal change and by
providing men, women and children
with essential tools needed to elimi-
nate violence in their lives.

DAP Advocacy supports victims
as they navigate the legal system,
and connects them to resources a
victim often needs in their moments
of crisis.

DAP Therapy is for men, women
and children who are at a place in
their lives when they can make real
changes in their behaviors. In 1979,
DAP was the first organization in
MN to offer a therapy program for
men who use abuse in their intimate
relationships. Since then, DAP has
worked to not only heal but to pre-
vent – as their work with children is
truly preventative. Without inter-
vention, children who witness
domestic violence are 64% more
likely to grow up to be abusers or
victims.

Working with the criminal justice
system, public policy makers, and
other community agencies, DAP

strives to open the conversation
around domestic abuse in order to
lead societal change.

DAP has a budget of roughly $1.9
million dollars, which funds pro-
grams and services such as:

The Men’s Program – using trau-
ma informed therapy to teach men
about the cycle of domestic violence
and how to stop their use of abuse.

The Women and Children’s pro-
gram – supporting women and chil-
dren birth to 18 on their journey of

healing from the traumatic effects of
abuse.

Providing crisis intervention serv-
ices for families who are trying to
escape the abuse present in their
lives and/or navigate the criminal
justice system as an abuse victim.

For more information about DAP,
to attend their fundraising gala on
October 24 celebrating their 40th
year, or to make a donation, visit
www.DomesticAbuseProject.com.

Jessica Wiley, Area 3 has been a
board member of DAP since 2013.

From the Board
Submissions from BMNA Board Members

MPRB Southwest Service Area Master Plan
Minneapolis Park and Recreation Board (MPRB) has been conducting
public engagement over the last year and developing a master plan for
43 neighborhood parks in Southwest Minneapolis.
Upcoming meetings:

Community Advisory Committee Meeting #16
Monday, October 7, 5:30-8:30 p.m.
Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Recreation Center, 4055 Nicollet Av S

Learn more, read minutes, review concepts, and leave feedback online
at minneapolisparks.org/sw.

Call Minneapolis 311 for information 
Weekdays 7 AM to 7 PM

Weekends 8 AM 0 4:30 PM

Minneapolis 311 is also a 24-hour online
resource for access to City services. 

Minneapolis311@minneapolismn.gov

                     



10 The Bryn Mawr Bugle October 2019 on the web at

For neighborhood news you can use, visit the NEW www.bmna.org.

Pickleball Open Gym at Anwatin
6 Wednesdays, Nov. 6-Dec. 18 
6:30-8:15 PM ($29)

6 Thursdays, Nov. 6-Dec. 19 
6:30-8:15 PM ($29)

Pickleball is a combination of
badminton and tennis. Master
the fundamentals, scoring and

basic strategy through drills and
practice games. Play pick-up games
in an open gym format. Teach and
learn from your peers, this open
gym meets without an instructor. 
Call 612-668-2478 or register online
at mplscommunityed.com.

Sheridan Story Volunteers 
Needed!

Volunteers are needed Fridays
for one hour at Bryn Mawr
and Anwatin Schools. You

can sign up once or as many times
as you want. Volunteers work in
groups putting bags of food in stu-
dents backpacks to take home for
the weekend. This program is a
partnership between Bryn Mawr
Presbyterian Church, the schools,
and Sheridan Story. Over 200,000
children in Minnesota don’t always
have access to the nutrition they
need to learn and grow. This is a
horrible reality for so many kids in
our community. The Sheridan Story
focuses on the weekend food gap,
when children aren’t able to receive

free and reduced meal programs at
school.Signs ups are at
www.tinuyurl.com/brynmawrschool
www.tinyurl.com/anwatin

Kindergarten Info

Agroup of current and former
Bryn Mawr parents have
been meeting to share their

experiences with Bryn Mawr Ele-
mentary School. If you are interest-
ed in joining the discussion, contact
Andrea.Auchter@genmils.com.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * *
Contact Information For Bryn
Mawr Community Schools
Bryn Mawr Elementary (PreK-5)
252 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2500
brynmawr.mpls.k12.mn.us

Minneapolis Kids School-age Childcare
(at Bryn Mawr School)
612-668-3890
mplskids.mpls.k12.mn.us/

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate and 
Spanish Dual Immersion
256 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2450
anwatin.mpls.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Community Education
612-668-2478
www.mplscommunityed.com

Youth & Schools

Registration Opens September 3, 2019
Fall classes around the city start September 30, 2019.
Browse catalog and register online at mplscommunityed.com

Will Marshall, Area 2, has
been named a National
Merit Scholar Semi Final-

ist. The students, who were selected
based on scores on a PSAT qualify-
ing test, will compete for some
7,600 scholarships worth more than
$31 million, to be awarded this
spring. The nationwide pool of
semifinalists represents less than 0.5
% of U.S. high school seniors and
includes the highest-scoring entrants
in each state.

Will is the son of Todd Marshall
and Lynda Shaheen and is a proud
student of Southwest High School,
Anwatin Middle School and Bryn
Mawr Elementary School.

Bryn Mawr Student Named National
Merit Semi Finalist
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Learn More About Our Community Schools
Bryn Mawr Community School (PreK-5)

brynmawr.mpls.k12.mn.us
Call 612-668-2500 to arrange a tour.

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate & Spanish Dual Immersion

anwatin.mpls.k12.mn.us
Visit the school website to sign up for a tour or 

call 612-668-2450 for more information. 

October Events at Sumner Library
Writing Your Way to YouTube Stardom
Thursday, October 17, 2019
3:30PM – 5:00PM
Grades 4-6. Learn the behind-the-scenes work of creating a plan, writ-
ing a script, and creating a persona to become a YouTube star. Leave
with a plan to launch (or relaunch) a new hit series. Collaborator: The
Loft Literary Center. Funded by Minnesota’s Arts and Cultural Heritage
Fund.
REGISTRATION REQUIRED. Call 612-543-5669 or visit hclib.org.

The Woodson Lectures: 1619-2019 – Four Hundred Years of
Black Life, Resistance and Change
Saturday, October 26, 2019
1:00PM – 2:15PM
This year marks the 400th anniversary of Africans arriving in
Jamestown on a slave ship. What has happened to African descendants
during this 400-year period? Dr. Rose Brewer, Professor of African
American and African Studies at the University of Minnesota, will lec-
ture and lead a discussion analyzing 400 years of Black life, resistance
and change.

The Woodson Lectures series sheds light on topics relating to the
experiences of African-Americans throughout the course of United
States history.

REGISTRATION REQUIRED. Call 612-543-5669 or visit hclib.org.

1200 Glenwood Ave. N.
Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 11/1/19.

$4095

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 11/1/19.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

$1099 Stop in for a 
FREE estimate

Passenger & 
Truck Tires

BRAKES & ROTORS

FREE BRAKE
INSPECTIONS

We Repair All 
Vehicle Types

COUPON
First-time customers. Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 11/1/19.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 11/1/19.

FALL CAR CARE 
PACKAGE

WE REPAIR
ALL FLAT TIRES

FREE OIL CHANGE 

With Purchase 
of 4 Tires

Family Owned

Anwatin Field and
Garden Update

Anwatin Middle School
received a grant last winter
from the NFL as part of the

Super Bowl Festivities. Work has
begun on a new field. While it
looks green, it won’t be ready until
next spring. Also check out the
garden—there’s a new path and
learning space that is covered by a
lovely canopy.

Photos by Bjorn Haavik

Be part of the Bugle!
BUGLE NOTES • FASCINATING FOLKS • PHOTO FEATURE 

• OUT & ABOUT • UNSUNG HEROES • YOUTH & SCHOOLS •
PARKS • ENVIRONMENT • GARDENS

Email your neighbor news and photos to bugle@bmna.org.

                                       



Are You New to the 
Neighborhood? 

Contact Your Area Representative
for a Welcome Packet!

Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50 per
additional line. FREE ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth ads.
Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the phone
please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box at the Bryn
Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

SERVICES

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair or
New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
651-423-6666.

SNOW REMOVAL, TREE & SHRUB TRIMMING: 
Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable snow
removal, lawn care, tree and shrub trimming with 
quality results for SW Minneapolis since 1987. 
For prompt estimate call Dennis (952) 545-8055.

YOUTH

Smith Sisters Sitters: Gentle and Fun Baby Sitters in
the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Two responsible teenage
sisters who enjoy kids and know how to deal with
everything from diapers to dinner. Can work together
for large families, or one-on-one for maximum flexibili-
ty to fit your schedule.  Contact us at the email below to
schedule your night out.
SmithSisterSitters@Outlook.com Starting at $8 / hour 

Want 
Ads

THE BRYN MAWR
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
2915 Wayzata Boulevard, Minneapolis, MN 55405
612-234-7819 • bmna@bmna.org • www.bmna.org

BMNA Board Members
President:

Kevin Thompson, president@bmna.org 612-296-5409
Vice President:

Brian Treece, vicepresident@bmna.org 763-229-3663
Treasurer:

Dennis Fazio, treasurer@bmna.org 612-470-7974
Secretary: 

JD Dietrich, secretary@bmna.org 

Area Representatives
1 Dave Holets, dave.holets@bmna.org 612-922-8274

2 Karen Frederickson, karen.frederickson@bmna.org
612-558-1910

Susan Verrett, susan.verrett@bmna.org 612-377-7447

3 Dennie Juillerat, dennie.juillerat@bmna.org 612-850-5658
Jessica Wiley, jessica.wiley@bmna.org 612-374-3481

4 Christopher Etz, christopher.etz@bmna.org 612-378-2987
Joanne Michalec, joanne.michalec@bmna.org 612-377-3348

5 Andrew Jansen, andrew.jansen@bmna.org 952-457-5500
Beth Turnbull, beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612-423-3033

6 Vida Ditter, vida.ditter@bmna.org 612-374-1481
Jay Peterson, jay.peterson@bmna.org 612-377-4677
Barry Schade, barry.schade@bmna.org 612-203-1758

7 Steve Harvey, steve.harvey@bmna.org 612-374-3613
Kate Knuth, kate.knuth@bmna.org 651-308-9921

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.
Content is based entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org.Articles and let-
ters to the editor will be printed at the discretion of the Editor.The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month
except January.Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies are also available at the Bryn Mawr Mar-
ket, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Subscriptions are $21 per year. Opinion articles represent the opin-
ion of the writer, not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle.
The Bryn Mawr Bugle will print letters to the editor as space allows. Letters may be edited for length without
altering the letter writer’s message. Letters must be signed by the person who wrote them. Under the law, let-
ter writers, like journalists, may not commit libel, be obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime,
invade personal space, or incite to riot.

Copy deadline for the November issue is October 20!
Display & Classified Ads are due October 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES: All ad copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to
reject or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not
the paper, is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own
risk and are solely responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612-377-8968
bugle@bmna.org

Communications and 
Fundraising Coordinator
Lynda Shaheen 612-234-7819
coordinator@bmna.org

Event Coordinator
Molly Erdmann
events@bmna.org

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Rowena Holmes 612-673-2833
Rowena.Holmes@minneapolismn.gov

Advertising
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
advertising@bmna.org

Subscriptions
subscriptions@bmna.org

Webmaster
Jeremy Staffeld
webmaster@bmna.org

Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Market, 
behind the counter

COORDINATOR CORNER
Communications and Fundraising Coordinator

Lynda Shaheen
612-234-7819 • coordinator@bmna.org

If you are not part of our e-mail list, please sign up at www.bmna.org.

Bugle also available at www.bmna.org

Areminder that in addition to being delivered to your doorstep, the
Bryn Mawr Bugle is available online at bmna.org.  Click on the
Bugle logo on the home page to read the current edition or go

under the ‘Bugle’ tab to see past editions and to learn more about
advertising rates and submission deadlines. 

                                                                              


